
City of Oak Harbor
City Council Agenda Bill

Bill No.

Date: July 7, 2015

Subject: Temporary Construction 
Easement and Agreement 
between the general fund and the 
sewer fund

FROM: Nikki Esparza, City Attorney

INITIALED AS APPROVED FOR SUBMITTAL TO THE COUNCIL BY:
Scott Dudley, Mayor
Larry Cort, City Administrator
Doug Merriman, Finance Director
Nikki Esparza, City Attorney, as to form

RECOMMENDED ACTION
Authorize the Mayor to sign the Temporary Construction Easement and Agreement between the general
fund and the sewer fund.

BACKGROUND / SUMMARY INFORMATION
The current waste water treatment facility was constructed in the 1950s, prior to the enactment of the 
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RECOMMENDED ACTION
Authorize the Mayor to sign the Temporary Construction Easement and Agreement between the general 
fund and the sewer fund.

BACKGROUND / SUMMARY INFORMATION
The current waste water treatment facility was constructed in the 1950s, prior to the enactment of the The current waste water treatment facility was constructed in the 1950s, prior to the enactment of the 
State Accountancy Act.  In the 1950s, there was no requirement that the utility funds and the general fund 
operate separately.  As a result, the current treatment facility sits on land that is owned by the general 
fund as opposed to the sewer fund.  The City will be pursuing a boundary line adjustment for the property
line that lies between the general fund property on which the current facility sits and the adjacent sewer 
fund property acquired from Whidbey Island Bank in 2012.  Doing so will create one sewer fund owned 
parcel on which to build the new waste water treatment facility.  However, a technical issue has arisen 
that has increased the timeframe required to complete the boundary line adjustment.  Specifically, a 
potential unopened road through part of the general fund parcels has created the need for additional steps 
prior to completing a boundary line adjustment. 

In order to comply with State Accountancy Act requirements that all funds operate separately, it is 
advisable for the general fund parcels on which the old treatment facility sits to grant a temporary 
construction easement to the sewer utility so that the shallow excavation authorized under Hoffman 
Construction’s GMP #3 can begin on or around July 8, 2015.  This temporary construction easement 
allows the sewer utility fund to begin work on general fund property and maintain the current timeline.  
The temporary construction easement will only be necessary until the boundary line adjustment is 
accomplished.     
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FISCAL IMPACT
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FISCAL IMPACT

PREVIOUS COUNCIL / BOARD / CITIZEN INPUT
March 18, 2014 - City Council authorized purchase of Whidbey Island Bank property for use in 
construction of new Waste Water Treatment Plant.

August 6, 2014 - City Council identified by Resolution No. 14-28, the physical location of the new 
Waste Water Treatment Plant within the Windjammer vicinity.

June 16, 2015 - GMP #3 authorized Hoffman Construction to begin exploratory excavation on the waste 
water treatment facility site.

ATTACHMENTS
1. Temporary Construction Easement and Agreement
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http://206.217.198.138/getAttachment.php?cID=10000124&authSessId=341b7ba94d415e9c30bb9f89636eab17&aName=1435700635_at.pdf


203



204



205



206



207



208



209



210



211



212




